Waterside Climate Action Network (WaterCAN) update
Watercan’s next open meeting, “Ocean Impact”, is on the 29th April 7.00 to 9.00pm Hythe Library. Admission: £1.00 includes raffle ticket. 
Lee Attrill from Surfers Against Sewage will be talking about their work on combating sewage dumping in the UK’s rivers and seas. The final part of the evening will be spent discussing what we can do at a local level to help combat dumping.
Members of WaterCAN attended an open day at West Totton Community Centre on 21st March organised by Southern Water.  The presentations were very thorough and well organised. The good news is that, on paper,  Southern Water have plans in place to rectify many of the problems which have arisen in recent years around sewage dumping in the River Test and Southampton Water. The bad news is that, despite water companies’ profits having doubled since 2019 (according to Companies House data), household water bills face steep above inflation rises to pay for it.
The technical problems resulting in the postponement of Ben Webster’s talk have been resolved and we hope to rearrange this as soon as possible. Please see website and Facebook for further details.
WaterCAN members took part in Greenpeace’s BigPlasticCount from the 11th to 17th March. On a personal level I discovered that 10% of our plastic generated went into recycling, 9% would be exported, 13% into landfill and 68% incinerated. One issue highlighted was the high usage of plastic in fruit and veg packaging, much of which seems unnecessary. Many of our members use Sam Long’s fruit and veg stall in Dibden Purlieu on Wednesdays, Thursdays and Fridays, which minimises its use of plastic.
A reminder that Fawley Parish Council has received funding to purchase 16 Dryer Pods to distribute to families struggling to dry clothes. The pods dry a full load in 20 minutes and cost 29p a load to run. Any Fawley family can obtain further details at youthworker@fawley-pc.gov.uk
It’s been suggested that we should organise a combined community clear up and cook up in Blackfield. This would involve litter picking followed by a meal at Blackfield Baptist Church on a Thursday afternoon. Further details from our website and Facebook page.
[bookmark: _GoBack]And finally, on the subject of litter picking, do you know what SpoGomi is. No? Neither did I. It’s a sport involving litter picking in teams of three. Even more surprising is that a British team are the world champions following the World Cup held in Tokyo last November. Anyone for a Waterside SpoGomi competition? 
For further information, check out our website on e-voice.org/waterCAN or our facebook page, or email watercan2024@gmail.com


